








BRITISH SOCIETY FOR DEVELOPMENTAL 

BIOLOGY 

 NEWSLETTER 1 

The idea of a Society Newsletter has been mooted from time to time. We are, therefore, going to 

start off on a rather modest note and see how the idea appeals to members! Hopefully, a 

Newsletter will replace the ad hoc notices which appear from time to time, and will contain advance 

notice of meetings, general information for members etc. 

However, this venture is not intended to be one-way traffic from the administration of the Society to 

the Membership. It is intended simply as an information sheet and if there is sufficient interest, a 

forum for members to offer their opinions about the Society, and the subject of Developmental 

Biology. 

The Newsletter will only work, and will only continue, if (i) members think it is a good idea, and (i i) 

members send in contributions. Any ideas, even rude ones, will be welcomed. Information about 

recent interesting books, meetings, which all BSDd members may not know about, etc., can all be 

used. Please send all offerings to Chris Wylie (see next item for address) . 

 

BSDB ADMINISTRATION 

Since the AGM at Durham in September, three new Officers of the Society have been in harness. 

The full line up is now as follows: 

 

President Professor D OR. Newth, Department of Zoology, University of 
Glasgow (Glasgow G12 8QC) . 

Chai rman Dr, C. F, Graham, Department of Zoology, University of Oxford 
(South Parks Road, Oxford  3PS) . 

Secretary/ Dr. M. Balls, Department of Human Morphology, 

Treasurer University of Nottingham (Queen's Medical Centre, Nottingham, 
NG7 21JH) . 

Assistant 
Secretary/ 
Treasurer 

Dr. C.C. Wylie, Department of Structural Biology, 
St. George's Hospital Medical School, University 
of London (Cranmer Terrace, London SW17 ORE) . 

meetings 
Secretary 

Dr. W.D. Billington, Department of Pathology, University of 
Bristol Medical School (University Walk, Bristol BSb ITD) 

 

It may be helpful for members to know of general areas of responsibility for Officero, 30 that we 

can avoid unnecessary delays and postage in answering wrongly directed correspondence. These 

responsibilities are as follows : 

 

Chairman 

Chairmanship of the BSDB Committee. Relations with other societies. 

 
Action on criticism received from members over policy and running of the Society. 
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Secretary/ Treasurer 

General membership matters. 

Subscriptions . 

General correspondence with members . Society's representative on EDBO. 

Assistant Secretary/ Treasurer 

The production of this Newsletter. 

Editor of the BSDB Symposium series . 

Administration of travel grants to young development biologists. 

Meetings Secretary 

The organization (together with the local secretary concerned) of all aspects of the local meetings 

of the Society. 

(N.B. All ideas for open sessions, workshops, contributed papers etc. are very welcome. They 

should be communicated to the Meetings Secretary at least three months before a local meeting)  

 

NOTES FROM THE SECRETARY 

Subscriptions 

From 1980, the annual subscription will be E4 for ordinary members and E 2 for registered 

graduate students It is both easier and quicker, both for members and the Secretary, if 

subscriptions are paid automatically by Bankers Order. The enclosed Bankers Order Form should 

be completed and returned to Michael Balls without delay please. Student members should al ter 

the sum payable and initial their alteration. Would members who are unable to use this method of 

payment please inform Michael Balls, so that an accurate list can be made of those who must be 

sent annual reminders Overseas members may find it more convenient to pay biennially. 

Retired Members 

Members approaching retirement, and having five or more years of continuous membership, are 
reminded that, on application to the Secretary/ Treasurer, they can retain their membership of the 
Society without further payment . 
 

BSDB Symposium 4 

The proceedings of the Exeter meeting on "Maternal Effects in 

Development" have now been published by Cambridge University Press. Members are urged to 

encourage their libraries to purchase copies . Fo rms for the purchase of personal copies at 

discount rate are enclosed. Please remember that royalties from the sale of our symposia are a 

very important source of revenue for the Society. 

International meeting in Patras, Greece, 1980 

Among the enclosures with this Newsletter, members will find the first announcement of the X IV th 
International Embryological Conference. Members wishing to attend should inform Michael Balls, 
who will investigate the possibility of group travel . Apologies to members whose copies of this 
announcement were got at by gremlins which seem to haunt the postal route between Nottingham 
and Aberdeen! 

JEEM Subscriptions Reduced for BSDB members 

Though the full subscription rate for the 1980 volumes is E85.00, BSDB members are offered them 

at the vastly reduced price of E 27.00. 



Please apply to Mrs. Rosemary Tennison, Journal Publicity Controller, Cambridge University 

Press, P.O. Box 110, Cambridge, CB2 3RL. 

 

FORTHCOMING BSDB MEETINGS 

(i) Cambridge, March 1980. 

The 41st meeting of the Society will be held in the Physiological Laboratory, University of 

Cambridge, from 24-26th March, 1980. 

Accommodation will be available at Christ's College. The local Secretary will be Dr. martin 

Johnson, Department of Anatomy, Downing Street, Cambridge CB2 3D Y (tel . Cambridge (0223) 

68665). 

The sessions for this meeting will be: 

1. Does the lineage of cells play a determinative role in development? 

(1 day; Convener: P. Lawrence) 

2. Cell contact and interaction in development. 

(1 day; Convener: H.M. Johnson) . 

Post-transcriptional control in differentiating systems. 

(G day; Convener: R. T. Hunt). 

Open papers C day). 

Speakers in the three main sessions have been invited by the Conveners. Members wishing to 

submit papers an related or other topics for oral or poster session presentation should submit titles 

and brief abstracts (50-100 words) to the meetings Secretary (Dr. W.D. Billington, Department of 

Pathology, The medical School, University Walk, Bristol BS8 IT D, tel. Bristol 22041 ext. 2870) not 

later than Friday, 14th December. It has been decided to 50t aside period of two hours specifically 

for the poster presentations and it is hoped that this will be regarded as an Important part of the 

programme . 

 

(i i) Southampton, September 1980. 

The Autumn 1980 Meeting of the Society will be held at the 

University of Southampton from 9th-11th September. This will be the 

5th Symposium meeting, on the topic of 'Development in the Nervous System', with a programme 

arranged by Drs. D. R. Garrod (Southampton) and J.D. Feldman (London) . 

 

BSDB TRAVEL AWARDS TO YOUNG SCIENTISTS 

The Company of Biologists Ltd. (who publish J . Embryol . Exp. Morph. and J.Ce11 Sci. ) have 
very kindly awarded the Society a grant of El , 500 p.a. Part of this is to be used to help young 
developmental biologists with travel to meetings. The administration of this money is as flexible as 
possible. Obviously BSDB members are given high priority, but nonmembers who wish to attend 
BSDB meetings are also welcome to apply . Given the total amount of the grant, we obviously 
cannot hope to meet the full cost of conference expenses . The upper limits are therefore set at: 

E 20 for conferences in Great Britain 

E40 for conferences abroad 



BSDB members may apply for help to travel to any meetings, not just those organized by our own 

Society. Junior research workers will be given highest priority. Application forms are available from 

Chris Wylie. 

 

BSDB SYMPOSIA 

The time has come to decide upon a topic and venue for the 1982 Symposium. The Committee will 

consider suggestions at the Cambridge meeting next Spring. The criteria used in making a 

decision will be: 

(i) It must be of current research interest. 

(i i) There should be no meetings, symposia or books on the same subject, happening 

concurrently. 

Please send ideas for possible subjects and venues to Chris Wylie. 

 




